
 

Youth Notes 
 

Trampolining Please meet at the church tomorrow 

at 1.30pm and bring £14 with you. 
 

Social There will be no social next weekend due to 

the beach trip on Sunday. 

 

Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 
 

Welcome Angelika Horwood 

Hymn 16 O Worship the King 

Prayer Pierre Guenin 

Mission Story Forgiving the Unforgiveable Layken Venter 

Bible Study Groups Jesus Won Their Confidence  

Mission Offering Nathan Stickland 

Hymn 708 I’m Pressing on the Upward Way 

Closing Prayer John Horwood 

 

 
 

Announcements 
Youth Bible Today sees the second Youth Bible Reading, 

which we launched in August. On the first Sabbath of 

the month one of our young people will read a 

favourite text and explain its significance to them. 

Please support them as they share their faith with us. 
 

The flowers today are to give thanks for, and to 

celebrate, God’s blessings on the wedding of Jim and 

Gill Huzzey in this church 55 years ago today. Thanks be 

to God for His wonderful love. 
 

The funeral service for Tony Izasars will take place on 

Monday, 12 September at 1.00pm in the church. 
 

Membership Transfer First Reading Mr Jared De Bruyn 

from Secunda Church, South Africa, to Stanborough 

Park Church. 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Gekara 

family – Duke, Purity, Liliana, Brandon and Tabby 

Emerald. “Our prayer is one of thanks to God for our 

family.” Please pray for Tabby’s health and for the 

family to be close to each other no matter what 

challenges they may face. God is our refuge and 

strength, a very present help in trouble. Psalm 46:1 
 

Thank You Edward Hammond thanks the church for 

their prayers for his granddaughter. She was back at 

university a week after the removal of the brain tumour, 

passed her finals and now has her degree. Please 

continue to pray that she will make a full recovery. 
 

 

Prayer request David, Donna, Semira and Ahyron Bryan 

ask the church family to remember them in prayer as 

Semira underwent surgery yesterday. Please pray that 

God will lead those caring for her. 
 

Stanborough News Autumn Edition is available today. 

Please take a bundle to deliver in the local area. 
 

The Welfare Department is in need of non-perishable 

foods – pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc. 
 

Let’s Walk today after fellowship lunch. Meet at 4pm in 

Kings Langley. From Watford, turn right off the A4251 

into The Nap. Car parking on the right near the library 

(WD4 8ET). Further details from Edward Hammond. 
 

The Singing Group will go to Greenbank Care Home, 

WD17 4JR, at 3.30pm today, then to Adina and Douglas 

Farrant, 38 Sheepcot Lane, WD25 0DH at about 4.45pm. 
 

One Hour of Prayer Come and join us tomorrow, 

Sunday, at 8pm as Christians from across Watford come 

to Stanborough Park Church. We will spend time 

reflecting on God’s awesomeness and praying for the 

outworking of His Spirit in the lives of people in Watford. 
 

Senior Club will meet on Monday 5 September, 2-4pm. 

We start our ‘new term’ with a recital in the church by 

members of the Stanborough Park Orchestra, followed 

by drinks and homemade cake in the Cedar-Sycamore 

Room. Please come along and give your support. All 

eligible members warmly welcome. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meets 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room, continuing our studies in the book of Acts. 
 

Outreach Group Leaders Pastor Jacques will be 

meeting with us and challenging us at 7.30pm on 

Tuesday 6 September. Please let Pastor Clee know if 

you cannot attend. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 9 September will be led by Judy 

Plaatjes and the driver is Carlton Plaatjes. If you wish to 

go on the Soup Run, please contact Pat 01923 672500. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Revelation Bible Study resumes Sabbath 10 September, 

3.30-4.30pm in the Armstrong Hall. We will revise 

chapters 12-16, then on to chapter 17. All welcome. 
 

Annual Beach Trip 11 September Meet at the church at 

7am, or at Knoll Beach, Studland Bay, Dorset, a little 

way to the left of the café. Parking free to National Trust 

members. More information from Alix Roberts or on the 

church Facebook page. 
 

Stanborough Park College of Music Registration takes 

place 12-13 September for the new academic year. All 

existing and new students are required to register prior 

to the start of lessons. For more information, email 

info@spcm.org.uk 
 

The Experience The next programme will take place on 

Tuesday 13 September at 7pm. 
 

Family Enrichment Weekend You are invited to attend 

this special event from Friday 16 September at 7.30pm, 

ending with breakfast on Sunday 18 September. Come 

and hear inspiring speakers on a range of family 

themed topics. Further details to follow. We hope you 

will plan to attend. 
 

Save the Date Audrey is opening her garden on 

Sunday, 18 September, to raise funds for the 

Stanborough Room at the Peace Hospice in their 25th 

Anniversary year. Cream teas and stalls, 2-5pm. 
 

Church Business Meeting Sunday 18 September, 7pm in 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room. Agenda: Report and 

discussion on Church Finances; Report on Evangelism 

plans for 2017-2018 with the TED and Mark Finley. 
 

You are invited to the opening of The Garden of 

Sabbath Peace on Wednesday 21 September at 

11.30am. The garden, which in part commemorates 

servicemen and women who chose to keep the 

Sabbath and refused to carry arms, is located in the 

woods between the church and the BUC. 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:41pm Next Friday: 7:28pm (Watford) 

Prayer Corner 
Let us pray for those affected by the recent attack 

in Yemen. Also, let us praise and thank God for the 

thousands of migrants being rescued daily from the 

Mediterranean Sea. 
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11 am Worship Service 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship 

To God be the glory, great things He hath done! 

So loved He the world that He gave us His Son, 

Who yielded His life an atonement for sin, 

And opened the lifegate that all may go in. 

 

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord, 

Let the earth hear His voice! 

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord, 

Let the people rejoice! 

O come to the Father through Jesus the Son, 

And give Him the glory, great things he hath done! 

 

Invocation 
 

Youth Bible Reading 2 Corinthians 4:16-18 Ben Vidačak 

 

Hymn Wonderful Merciful Saviour 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Family Prayer 
 

Children's Time Pastor Jacques 
 

Development Offering 
 

Hymn Lamb of God 
 

Sermon The Gathered Go and Share 

Pastor Jacques Venter 
 

Hymn 414 My Hope is Built on Nothing Less 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
 

Pastor Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 
 

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

01923 894 664 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

 

 

3 September 2016 

 

 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 
 

 
 

All scripture is God-breathed and is useful  

for teaching, rebuking, correcting  

and training in righteousness. 
 

2 Timothy 3:16 NIV 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park  
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

A People of Prayer 
 

But he who received seed on the good ground is he 

who hears the word and understands it, who indeed 

bears fruit and produces: some a hundredfold, some 

sixty, some thirty. Matthew 13:23 

 

The most important factor in sowing seed is 

PRAYER 

 

“A prayer movement precedes every disciple-

making movement… There are two sides to 

catalysing a prayer movement. First, we must 

become a people of prayer. Second, we need to 

mobilise people to pray.” D & P Watson, Contagious 

Disciple Making, p 79. 

 

In a recent sermon, Pastor Jacques set us a 

challenge: to make a list of seven persons and to 

pray for one of them on each day of the week. One 

person should be someone we wish to see give their 

life to Jesus, and one should be someone on our list 

of “enemies”. We are encouraged to pray for these 

seven persons every week until the end of this year. 
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